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Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 200102002
Thank you for your request in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  
I make this request under the Freedom of Information Act. In relation to prison officers who presently work in adult and YOI female prison establishments in England and Wales: 
1. What percentage reported having an undergraduate degree? 

2. What percentage reported attaining GCSEs at school and higher (i.e. A Levels)? 
3. What percentage disclosed having a spent or unspent criminal conviction on being offered employment? 

4. What percentage of prison officers are female? 

5. What percentage of prison officers self-identify as BAME?
Your email has been handled as a request under FOIA. 
I can confirm the MoJ only holds the information you have requested at questions 4 and 5 and I have provided in text below:
Questions 4 and 5

For question 4 as at 30th September 2019, 62.6% of Prison Officers1 in female adult and YOI prison establishments 2,3 were female.
For question 5 as at 30th September 2019, 5.2% of Prison Officers1 in female adult and YOI prison establishments 2,3 self-declared as BAME.

Notes:

1. Prison officer bands include Band 3-4 / Prison Officer (incl. specialists), Band 4 / Supervising Officer and Band 5 / Custodial Managers. 
2. Female adult and YOI prison establishments include HMP Askham Grange, HMP Downview, HMP Drake Hall, HMP East Sutton Park, HMP Eastwood Park, HMP Foston Hall, HMP Low Newton, HMP New Hall, HMP Send and HMP Styal. 
3. Data does not include privately run prisons.

Questions 1, 2 and 3
The Ministry of Justice does not hold the information requested for this parts regarding the Educational Attainment and Criminal Records of prison officers at the Adult and YOI female prisons in England & Wales.
This is because the information HMPPS records on its central staff records i.e. SOP after a staff is employed, does not include pre-employment educational attainment and criminal records. As such, the HMPPS recruitment team has confirmed that it holds no data on such pre-employment records able to answer these parts of your request.
Please be advised that the FOIA does not oblige a public authority to create information to answer a request if the requested information is not held. The duty is to only provide the recorded information held.
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